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GOOD MORNING!!!  And welcome to our August 2018   edi-

tion of St. Andrew’s  Presbyterian Church Monthly Bulletin.   

If this is your first visit to St. Andrew’s, we  welcome you!  We 
hope you enjoy your time with us. Feel free to say hello to  
whomever is standing at the Welcome Desk.  They can provide 
you with lots of information about the congregation as a whole, 
as well as the various groups and activities held here.  Please 
don’t be shy, that is why the Welcome Desk volunteer is there!   

We also welcome you to fill out a buff coloured card found in the 
pew so that we can contact you (if so desired).  That way, we can 
provide you with further information or spiritual care, whatever 
you are interested in.  Just fill the card in, and place it in the    
offering plate—and we will get back to you! 

Stay for a while after the service, and join us for coffee and         
fellowship in the Karl English Lounge, which is the room off the 
foyer,  directly across from the Sanctuary.  Welcome to St.           
Andrew’s !!!  

“For nothing will be impossible with God” - Luke 1.37            
  



WELCOME TO ST. ANDREW’S! 

We want to get to know you, so please introduce yourself to 
a minister on the way out of the service. 

Here is some information that may be helpful: 

Guest Book – found in the foyer – we appreciate having you sign. 

For children and their parents: 

Worship Bags just inside the sanctuary doors contain toys 
suitable for infants and toddlers. Please put the bag              
under the Usher’s table when leaving. 

Activity Packages are available from Ushers or on the back 
table in the Sanctuary. Please leave the package on the 
Usher’s table when leaving. 

Nursery available during the summer —Speak to an 
Usher or the Welcome Desk, or anyone wearing a name tag 
or a “Shepherd” tag, if you are unsure where the Nursery is 
located. 

Bible processing and ushering If your child or youth 

would like to take part in ushering or processing the bible, 

please add their names to the sign-up sheet at the            

volunteer corner in the foyer. 

Sunday Morning Programs: 

Church School during the service  

Sunday School for all ages is upstairs in the upper room  

Adult bible study  will resume in the Fall 

  

*********************************************************************************

********** 

Would Large Print be helpful ? 

Large print scripture readings, hymns and hymn books, as well as 
hearing devices are available from the Ushers standing at the    
table at the back of the Sanctuary 

************************************************************* 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fhappynewyear-2017i.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F10%2FHappy-New-year-wishes-best-wishes-images-01.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fhappynewyear-2017i.com%2Fhappy-new-year-2017-whatsapp-videos%2F&docid=B-


Starting  
Sunday July 1st  

to and including  
September 2nd, 2018 

 there will be  
one service at 10 am.  
Two services will resume    

Sunday September 9th, 2018 
 

**************************************************************
* 

THE SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S  

SUPPER 

 will be observed August 5. 

 Everyone is welcome to partake in communion. 

Our next communion will be held on      

Sunday, September 2, 2018.  

************************************************************************************

******* 

Please let the ministers or the office know of anyone 
who is sick or  in the hospital. 

************************************************************** 

Prayer Partnership Pamphlets for August will be  available at the 
Usher’s Table on August 1st.   Please feel free to take one. 

************************************************************** 

The Last Sunday of the month is Nametag                     

Sunday……. 

August 26 will be our next Nametag Sunday. Please feel free to bring 
a name tag from home, or use one of the tags provided on the tables 



August Volunteers  

 

A huge “THANK YOU” to all of the Sunday morning                
volunteers!!!  A few are listed below: 

Sunday July 1st to and including  September 2nd, 2018  there will 
be  one service at 10 am 

Greeters  
 

August 5  Shirley & Clayton Howe    
August 12   Judie & Fred Coleman  
August 19  John Young 
August 26  Gillian & David Currie 
 
Ushers  
 

August 5  Joan Davies & Brenda Pudwell    
August 12  Gail & Rene Prevost  
August 19  Emma & Tom McIntyre  
August  26 Val Hall & Fran Koenders 
 
At the Welcome Desk  
 

August 5      Terry Zimmer  
August 12     Gail Prevost     
August 19    Shirley Allen     
August 26    Emily & Bill MacKenzie  
  
Shepherds in March 
 

August 5  Ted Cantlon 
August 12 Craig Murry           
August 19 Duane Tritter  
August 26 George Amos 
 
 

 

 

 



SIGN UP AT THE VOLUNTEER CENTRE 

  Nursery Volunteers       Coffee Hosts       

  Side by Side Bakers-Muffins         Side by Side Bakers-Cookies 

  Children & Youth Bible Processors  & Ushers   

  Clip boards for each activity can be found in the  

plastic magazine holder 

******************************************************************** 

Handymen & Handywomen  Wanted! 

Given its age, our church home needs lots of tender-loving-care.   
The Facilities group try hard to respond to urgent problems.      
However our team are few in number and we are always looking for 
additional help on an occasional basis to complete maintenance  
projects around our building and to keep it looking its best. Can you 
swing a hammer, use a screwdriver or paintbrush, or push a broom? 
Would you be willing to come out occasionally for a few hours to 
help with minor repairs, a clean-up, or a painting project?  If so, 
please sign up at the Volunteer Corner in the foyer. We will then 
contact you occasionally to ascertain your availability when we are 
planning a work project. Thank you in advance for your willingness 
to chip in and keep St. Andrew's in good condition! 

Facilities group 

******************************************************************** 

Plant Watering 
 

Our plants need watering! If you can help water on        Monday 
and Friday/Saturday, please call Bob Shaw at 403-256-9233 

 
************************************************************** 

The New Chalkboard 
 
The Mission team would like to thank Lorne Kelly and James       
Jerrard for their work in making the new chalkboard in the Karl 
English Lounge.   Now to fill it! So we are calling all those who wish 
to bring out their creative side and play with chalk!  If you'd like to 
be involved in putting church happenings on the board please let 
Carolyn Jerrard know (cdjerrard2@gmail.com ).  We hope to put a 
group together and have a few brainstorming sessions to get this 



Fill the Freezer - An Opportunity to Serve:   

Family Ministry and the Care Share Team are starting a new       
initiative - Fill the Freezer!  We have a dedicated freezer in the   
Inner Hall for you to leave a frozen meal for someone who could 
benefit from the gift of meal.   

Here's how it works:  You bring a meal or baked goods,          
labelled with your name and contact number, what it is,      
cooking instructions, date made and all ingredients, to the 
Inner Hall at the church and place it in the freezer marked 'Family   
Ministry/Care Share - Fill the Freezer'.  Next - a member of the 
Ministerial, Care Share or Family Ministry Team will         deliver 
your meal to a family in need.  What a great way to show Christ's 
love to others.  We hope to Fill the Freezer and help as many 
members of our greater church family as possible.  Please help us 
accomplish this! 

Questions?  Please contact Stephanie Werle (swerle@telus.net) 

 

Aboriginal Awareness Organizing Committee  

Brian Hawco is looking for 8—10 people to help organize an       
aboriginal awareness event at the church on May 25, 2019. If you 
are interested please email him at  pbhawco@telus.net 

 

Hand Bell and Chime Choir  

The bells and chimes have arrived so let the music ring out! 
  
St.  Andrew’s received a very generous donation of a brand new 
five octave set of Schulmerich handbells and a 5 octave set of 
Malmark hand chimes along with Mallets and other equipment to 
support a Bell Choir from a very thoughtful and generous          
benefactor. 
  
Lori Teneycke and Cody Obst are currently looking for people   
interested in forming a Bell Choir that will perform several times 
a year at both St. Andrew’s and within the Calgary Community. 
Rehearsals are tentatively planned for Tuesdays from 7:30 to 9:30 
PM beginning Tuesday, September 4. 
  
If you are interested please email Lori at regandlorit@shaw.ca. 

mailto:swerle@telus.net


Family Camping 

Our church family is invited to join the Family Ministry Team for 
our 3rd annual family camping weekend!  This is always an   
amazing weekend and we hope you will join us this summer 
SPACE is STILL available ! 

Date:  August 24 - 26, 2018 

Where:  Red Lodge Provincial Park 

RSVP:  Craig Murray (murraycraigjohn@gmail.com) 

 
Christmas Pudding Jars  

St. Andrew’s Ladies Guilds have already started planning for next 
year's Christmas pudding! If you purchase puddings at the 
Yuletide bazaar last year and still have your jar, we would love to 
have them back to help reduce costs. They can be left at the       
welcome desk or in the kitchen. (500 ml, widemouth jars and 
screw-on rings) Thank you.  
 
For more information please contact Pam Livingstone at     
Pamlivingstone@shaw.ca or 403-271-6468 
 
UPDATE! As of mid-July only 15 jars have come in!  
 

St. Andrew’s Annual Stampede Breakfast   
 
On Sunday July 15, 2018 we held our annual Stampede Breakfast. 
Trinity Hall was packed with church member and visitors of all 
ages enjoying pancakes, sausage and fruit.   
  
This extremely successful event would not have been possible 
without the dedication of Bob Shaw and his committed team of 
volunteers who helped prepare, cook and serve the food 
and  helped with clean up after the breakfast. Thank you! Many 
hands do indeed make light work!  A special thank you goes to Len 
Andre who was kind enough to loan us the griddles. 
 

    

 



 

 

HERITAGE SENIORS 

(Registration $20 – September to August)   
   

Monday   12:30 pm  Bridge  

 

Thursday August 30, 2018  

Open house and registration for the  

2018-2019 season  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SUMMER BIBLE STUDY 

 

"To Live is Christ"  

A Beth Moore study on the life of the Apostle Paul. 

Wednesdays 7 pm.  

June 13 - August 22.   

Call Nicola Cameron 403-251-9701 for more information 

 
 
 
 
 

Publication & Annoument Deadlines 
 

If you wish to have announcements  added to the pre-service slides 
(loop) Jeremy Hexham, Communications Coordinator 
(jjhexham@standrewscalgary.ca), must receive it by 4 pm on     
Tuesday.   
 
The deadline for articles:  
 -  News from the Pews is August 16 2018 
 - Monthly bulletin is August 20, 2018 
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“Beginning a summer hike, we get underway by checking the map 
and finding the starting point. The starting point orients us, gives us 
our bearings, and even adds to a sense of anticipation for what’s 
ahead. In this crazy journey of life—what gives you your bearings? 
What orients you and creates anticipation? During the month of    
August we’ll take a look at the starting points of the Christian Life 
that orient and enrich life’s amazing adventure.  
 Week 1 (August 5) - There’s a Call for You!  
 Week 2 (August 12) - I AM…from love;  
 Week 3 (August 19) - I AM…of love;  
 Week 4 (August 26) - I AM…for love.  
Join us for all four and enrich your summer adventure!” 

 

 

Stephen Ministry  
We provide:  
 Crisis Care, Follow-up Care, Preventative Care and         
 Supportive Care for people going through tough times 
  
If you or someone you know would benefit from the care of a      
Stephen Minister, please contact our Pastoral Care Coordinator, 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Dr. Tim & Joyce,  

Noah, David, and Laura Archibald  

 

Dr. Archibald’s Induction Service will be held on 
Wednesday, August 1 @ 7:30 pm  

(Please note NEW time) 
in the Sanctuary here at St. Andrew’s 

followed by fellowship and light refreshments  
in the lounge.  

WATCH OUT for  
cyclists & pedestrians  

when you leave the parking lot  


